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Youth in attendance at the first “Youth Work Day” are L to R...Lee Sturdevant, Arlen Sundberg, Trey
Sturdevant, Cole Wedekind, Belen Sundberg, Steven Burton, Faith Carmody, Maxie & Eli Chavez. See
the story, pages 3, 10 & 11, about the great time they had working over Tom Miles’ T.

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the
Model T Ford Club of America. Individual membership is
strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year which includes
the Vintage Ford Magazine. Send your membership to:

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
www.tinlizziesofabq.com

MTFCA
119 W Main St

Centerville, Indiana 47330

798-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com
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2014 Tin Lizzie Officers

President Larry Azevedo 898-7700
(c)410-1909

dribblebit @comcast.net

Vice President

Secretary Ann Merriweather 881-0104
Treasurer Julie Dilts 897-2011
(c) 980-7666
jmcdilts@aol.com
Directors
Mark Wing 271-8912
msjbwind@msn.com
Fran Gurule 821-3238
llamapit@q.com
Gerald Hash 292-2074

hashgl@lobo.net

Hospitality Corner

by Bernice Younyg

In Nov/Dec, a “Thinking of You” card was
sent to Barbara Souther, who was under
the weather, & a Sympathy Card was sent
to Linda Riel due to the passing of Presi-
dent, Dean Van Doren. Sympathy cards

were also sent to Janice & Stan Gauna, due =

to the passing of long time member,
Richiard (Dick ) Hutchins, Janice’s Father,
& to Blue & Irene Sena. Irene’s Father also
passed away.

If you know of anyone who is ill, or needs a
note of cheer, contact Bernice at modeltdoc-
tor@centurylink.net, or 294-7450.

2014 Committee Contacts..(subject to change)

Tmail Committee Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Telephone Committee Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Newsletter Editor Lorna Azevedo. 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Co-Editors Susan & Kirk Peterson 438-2603

susanandkirk@msn.com 670-8978

Web Master Mark Wing 271-8912
msjbwing@msn.com

Librarian Mark & Sharon Dominguez 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

T N Vittles/ Linda Riel 459-5897

’Refresﬁments Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Program Coordinator Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com

Car Council John Hayne 294-4434

Historian Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com

Hospitality Bernice Young 294-7450
modeltdoctor@msn.com

We Welcome New Members!!

In November we welcomed our newest members, Dave

Park, Faith Carmody (Gerald & Linda Hash'’s Grand-

daughter) & Jo An Armstrong into our Club!

We invite you to join us at our meetings, breakfasts, &

other events. Keep the newsletter handy to make sure

you don’t miss out on anything!! Welcome!!




Page

President’s Corner

UPCOMING EVENTS at a Glance

As we start this New Year let’s not forget
our dear friends that we have lost recently,
and most importantly, their grieving loved
ones. Our first meeting will be coming up
soon and we have a lot of activities to plan
for the year. I was really impressed by the
great attendance we had at the Tin Lizzies
Youth Day- read more about it later in the
newsletter.

This is the time of the year we prepare for
a Saturday breakfast and make the early
morning decision: Should I drive the T or
my modern car? Those with coupes or se-
dans have a little easier answer than those
with tourings or roadsters. I am looking
forward to several tours in the club this
year, fun meetings with a variety of pro-
grams, some parades, State Fair and lots of
good companionship with our Lizzie
friends.

Dean led a great effort to bring in new
members over the last few years and I want
to continue that effort. Take a look at your
roster and give a new member a call and
remind them about an upcoming activity.
Bundle up, check your antifreeze and we
will see you at the next breakfast!

Jan 11...T'n Vittles...see page 5..work day after
Jan 23..Monthly meeting at the Vineyard...see pg 5

Feb 8...T'n Vittles....see page 5

Feb 20..Monthly meeting at the Vineyard..(1 wk
early due to MTFCA Bus Meeting)....see pg 5

Feb 24-29, 2014...MTFCA Business Mtg... Royal
Caribbean 5 day Cruise from Ft Lauderdale..pg 11

March 8...T'n Vittles...see page 5
March 27...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard..see
page 5

ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS!!

Be sure to attend the Jan 23rd meeting. We
will be electing the new Vice President at

that time in accordance to our Op Manual.

Roadrunner Food Bank Holiday Donation

At our Christmas Party, Dec 7, we collected for
the Roadrunner Food Bank again. Linda Riel
delivered the proceeds to the Food Bank.

Contact Linda Riel with questions, 459-5897.

Tin Lizzies First Youth Day, 12/28/13
By Larry Azevedo

On Saturday, Dec. 28, we had 9 youth from our club
come to the work day with their parents and/or
grandparents. Ages ranged from 12 to 25. Tom Miles
donated the use of his 27 touring for the youth to
work on. The projects were categorized by age &
ranged from checking tire pressure/changing oil to
performing a valve job & repacking the front wheel
bearings. Each youth was given a choice of projects &
then given a list of instructions, safety tips & all the
tools that would be required. Each youth had one or
more adults as helpers & trainers. Before the work
day, Larry’s grandson Cole performed the valve job
with Cole’s dad’s (Luke) and Larry’s assistance. Dur-
ing the day the youth checked tires, greased & oiled
everything, changed the oil, repacked wheel bearings,
changed out the upper radiator hose, checked the
electrical system, cleaned plugs, checked cotter pins
&installed the head. For lunch Tom provided pizza &
salad, & we had tool naming trivia competition! We
got the car running by the end of the day! After work-
ing on the car, the youth all learned to drive a T with
Cole & Lee (Bernice’s granddaughter) giving driving
lessons to the other youth & some adults. All had a
fun & informative day, & we plan to have many more
to come!

Continued on page 10.......
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December Birthdays!! HAPPY ANNIVERSARY To:
12/1 Don Mitchell

December Anniversaries

12/26 Donna Rappuhn 12/1 Ted & Josephine Harris

12/28 Doug Turner 12/3 Ernest & Irene Sena

12/31 David Ferro 12/14 David Sturdevant & Kari

January Birthdays!! Young
1/9 Susan Peterson 12/17 Doyle & Gayle Gaines
1/11 David King January Anniversaries
1/15 Betty Housholder 1/7 Bob & Robbi Ross
1/17 Ann Merewether 1/25 Ralph & Ruth Johnson
1/19 Donna Hansen 1/27 Jahn & Barbara Wright
1/26 Paul Duncan 1/30 Spencer & Audrey Johnson
1/27 Doyle Gaines ATTENTION!!! Tune in on Sun, 1/5, at 200PM

on KNME for our Portales Tour video,
“Wheels of Yesteryear Touring With the Tin
1 /3 1 Janice gauna Lizzies”. Also, on Mon 1/6 at 10PM on chan-
nel 9.1 (Alternate PBS schedule).

1/30 Fran Gurule

In Memoriam

This issue of the Enchantment Flyer is dedicated to the memory of two of our
members, Dean Van Doren, & Richard (Dick) Hutchins.

Dean passed away suddenly Nov 25, 2013. He had served as President of the
Lizzies for 3 years, & had been elected to serve again in 2014. Our Club flour-
ished under his Presidency. His long time partner, Linda Riel, & his Grandson,
Dante, continue to be a part of the Tin Lizzie family.

Dick was one of our Club’s earliest members. He passed away 12-13-2013, after
a long illness. Dick served as President of the Club, & was a member of The Tin
Lizzies for about 35 years. His daughter & Son In Law, Janice & Stan Gauna, as
well as many of their family members, are members of the Lizzies.

They have left us with wonderful memories & will be greatly missed.
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Please take a look at the “T’n Vittles” and “Meeting Refreshments” lists. If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to
one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. If you have any questions, please do not hesi-
tate to get in touch with Linda. The following dates for 2014 are subject to change!

Meetin Refrésﬁments 2014

Date Provided By Provided By
Jan 23,2014 |President Vice President
Julie Dilts (One wk early due to MTFCA Bus
Feb 20,2014 |Betty Housholder mtg)

Mar 27,2014 |TBA
Apr 24,2014 |TBA
May 22,2014 |TBA

June 26, 2014 [TBA
July 24,2014 |TBA

Aug 28, 2014 |[Ice Cream Social Ice Cream Social
Sep 25,2014 |TBA

Oct 23,2014 |TBA

Guys With Pies (one wk early due to

Nov 21,2014 |Guys With Pies Thanksgiving)
Dec, 2014 No Meetin No Meetin

B e e i i e e i o i e i i e i i o

=== == o T

- Teger  TTEge O TEge W TR Wy M TRy Ty My TThyw myw Wy O Thyw Wy O TR e ™S

T n Vittles 2014
Date Hosted By Place
Jan 11, 2014 |Don & Barbara Mitchell |l Hop @ 8100 Wyoming NE & Paseo—Smith’s)

Feb 8,2014 |TBA

Mar 8, 2014 |TBA

Apr 12,2014 [Tom & Cathy Miles

May 10, 2014 TBA

June 7,2014 |Betty Housholder

July 12,2014 [TBA
Aug9,2014 |TBA

Sept 13,2014 TBA
Oct 11,2014 |TBA
Nov 9,2014 |TBA

Dec, 2014 No Breakfast No Breakfast
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
Meeting minutes
11/21/2013

The meeting was called to order by President Dean Van Doren at 7:00 PM. Dean introduced guest Dave
Park, visiting us due to his interest in Model T's & new member Shawn Welch, Bruce Daniels’s nephew.

President’s report- Tonight’s refreshments are Guys with Pies. Dean said it is membership renewal
time. He then brought up the MTFCA Business Meeting Cruise & asked Bernice for an update. Bernice
reported that 36 rooms were booked. She has reservations from a German and 3 Canadians. You need
your passport to go on this cruise. Dean then announced the MTFCA elections & that Bernice was run-
ning, so vote. He then said that tonight was also our election night. He had appointed a nominating com-
mittee & we will vote for officers & 3 board members. Kirk Peterson withdrew his name for secretary.
Vice President’s report- Kirk said he had 6 raffle prizes tonight.

Secretary’s report- The minutes were passed as published.

Treasurer’s report- Sharon reported that we have had renewals and that dues were due now. Several
members have already renewed and she received new memberships from Dave & Gail Park & Faith Car-
mody, Gerald Hash’s granddaughter

EMAIL- Kirk reported that there were 3 new updates.

Telephone- Linda said to let her know if need to be added to the call list or don’t want to be called.
Newsletter- Lorna said the newsletter was not published in December.

Hospitality - Bernice sent out a card to Barbara Souther.

Librarian- Mark said that books and videos were ready to be checked out of the library.

Program Coordinator- Marilyn said John Hayne had factory photos of T’s used for judging to look at.

Quartermaster- Larry said everything was accounted for.

Tour Coordinator - Dean said that Orlando and his son wanted to do a tour around the Tucumcari area
for next year. Vaughn was still working on a Silver City tour.

Webmaster- Mark said he has uploaded pictures of all of the recent activities on the website. This
month there has been 727 visitors to our web site.

T N'Vittles & Refreshments - Linda said the sign ups for next years’ T N'Vittles and Refreshments has
begun. Please see her to sign up and thank you to all who had signed up this year.

State Fair - Vaughn said it is still in September next year.

Dean announced that he would need three ballot counters - Bernice, Janice and Paul volunteered.
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Previous Events

The Nov breakfast was hosted by the Ross’ at Le Peep. Bob reported we had 26 people, 6 cars, a beauti-
ful day and lots of interest in our cars.

Unfinished Business
Linda said she would be collecting for the Roadrunner Food Bank at our holiday party on the 7th. Cash
and/or non-perishable food is acceptable. Some money came in tonight.

New Business

Christmas Parade - Larry announced that the Parade and party would be December 7 and would start at
5 PM. It would be the same location as was last year. Show up between 3:30 - 4 to decorate your car.
Bernice, Pat and Fran have a sign up list for food. If you wanted to you could park your car in the barn
overnight so you wouldn’t have to drive it home in the dark. Bernice said they needed $100 working
fund for the party. It was seconded and passed unanimously.

Larry announced that Jahn Wright is sick and can’t be there but still wanted his name on the ballot.

Don Souther mentioned we didn’t do the Pledge at the beginning of the meeting. Dean acknowledged
this and the Pledge was said by all. Vaughn congratulated Bernice for the Vintage Ford article about our
club. Dean then announced the birthdays and anniversaries for the month.

Election

Before going to break Dean announced that the Nominating committee would hand out ballots. There
needs to be a vote for all Officers and three Board Members. Kirk and Larry handled out ballots. Dean
asked for anymore nominations from the floor. There were none.

The counters will count while we are at break.

At 8:00 PM the meeting was called back to order. Larry said that a work day would be held on Saturday
to bring your lunch and your projects.

Bernice read the results of the election:
President - Dean Van Doren
VP - Larry Azevedo
Secretary - Anne Merewether
Treasurer - Julie Dilts
Directors : Mark Wing, Gerald Hash and Fran Gurule

Raffle winners were: Bob Ross, Bruce Daniel, Mark Wing, Betty Housholder, Fran Gurule and Linda Riel.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 PM
Respectfully submitted

Robbi Ross
Secretary
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Tin Lizzie Christmas/Holiday Party

The day & evening turned out to be so cold!! Six Model T’s & their stalwart drivers & passengers
navigated the short parade in Corrales & back to the Azevedo’s barn to warm up & eat!

Bernice Young, Fran Gurule, & Pat Willan are to be commended for putting on a first class Italian
dinner & party. There were so many tasty dishes that many of us waddled out after it was over!
We had a Karaoke Song Fest & lots of laughs! Thank you to all who brought those wonderful
dishes & helped with the set up & take down. Also, thanks to Clarence Schritter who presided
over the installation of our new officers & directors, & the Kings, who traveled from Salt Lake
City to attend the festivities. Thanks to Stan Gauna for the great Mai Tais & chest reveal! Some
had headaches on Sunday morning!

These pictures are just a sample of the great evening we had! First, came the light parade ....vv




After we'd stuffed ourselves, we had installation of officers.
L to R....Larry-VP, Julie-Treas, Gerald-Board, Mark W-Board,
Fran-Board, & Ann-Secretary.

Linda Riel presented the Member Appreciation Award of
2013 to Larry & Lorna Azevedo .




Tin Lizzies First Youth Day, 12/28/13 By Larry Azevedo

Continued from page 3....Thanks to all the adults that helped out! We couldn't have done it without
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MTFCA 2014 Business Meeting by Bernice Young

Let’s all attend the Business Meeting Feb 24-Mar 1, 2014, on a Royal Caribbean Cruise line out of
Ft Lauderdale, Fla. Itis a 5 day cruise, & is sponsored by the Tin Lizzies of Alb. This started out
as just an MTFCA Cruise, but now has turned into an International event with several folks at-
tending from other countries! Should be a very exciting time! Also, if you are planning to go,
don’t forget to order your passport! Let Bernice Young (294-7450) know if you are interested in
arriving on Sat, Feb 22, to go on an airboat tour. She also has blocked rooms at group rates. Call
Ammie Johnson at 505-291-6622 for more info about the cruise. Tell her you are calling about
the MTFCA cruise.




Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Ghe Gnehantment Hyer

ATTENTION:

The Tin Lizzies
will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW
7:00 PM on the
4th Thursday
of each month,
unless otherwise noted.
Next meeting is Jan 23, 2014

COME JOIN

THE FUN!




